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Federal buildings that are welcoming, secure, and create an environment where federal employees provide professional services to the American people, are good business.  GSA’s Public Buildings Service’s First Impressions initiative carries out this new practice.

A collaboration between the federal government and the private sector design community, First Impressions builds on the success of the Design Excellence program for new federal buildings, by extending the same concern for design quality to the inventory of existing federal buildings.  Public architecture forms a meaningful image in our collective imagination and First Impressions makes it the best image possible of an efficient, effective, and professional government.

The initiative began by identifying and gathering design and buildings management champions from among GSA’s employees nationwide.  This energetic group was paired with a team of private-sector experts to address the challenge of balancing openness and security in federal buildings.  Through a series of intense workshops and a comprehensive survey of GSA facilities across the nation, the team of architects, designers, and graphic specialists identified the factors that most influence visitors’ first impressions of the buildings.  They identified the five most important elements that need attention: reduce clutter, consolidate functions, unify signage, streamline security, and transform the image of the building.  Suggestions for quick, low-cost solutions and potentially more expensive high impact solutions were shared via the First Impressions Web Site.  During the first year, the First Impressions team fanned out across the country to touch every existing GSA building with a first round of improvements, including projects to removing clutter from lobbies to large-scale renovations of public spaces.

Now in its fourth year, the initiative has gained incredible momentum.  A series of four large-scale projects have been designed, and will soon begin construction. As the momentum builds we have achieved the goal of institutionalizing First Impressions as the way GSA does business.  Creation of the “Design Notebook for Federal Building Lobby Security” evolved due to the increased focus on security in Federal Buildings since September 11th.    The First Impression Program has made a successful push to ensure that all of our upcoming major renovation and rehabilitation projects include First Impressions type line items.   

For additional information, please contact Mr. Alan Camp at 303-236-7070, extension 257 or by email at alan.camp@gsa.gov.
